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CLACKAMAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE 

FILL-A-SEAT EMPLOYER/PARTNER EVALUATION
Executive Summary
Background and Purpose 
In 2006, Clackamas Community College (CCC) Enrollment Services initiated a “Fill-A-Seat” Campaign to existing CCC employer partners and part-time classified employees were offered a tuition waiver voucher for one CCC class per term with an open seat.  A total of 541 individual vouchers were redeemed in the 2006-2007 academic year: 191 fall term, 239 winter term and 111 spring term.  Fifty-three percent (53%) of vouchers were redeemed by business/industry partners; 38% by school districts and 9% by CCC part-time classified employees. In September 2007, Marketek conducted personal interviews with a representative sample of employer partners who participated in the program to discern the impacts.
	Employer Partners Interviewed

Fill-A-Seat Voucher Initiative

	Employer/Partner
	Vouchers Used

2006-2007
	Total Employees at Clackamas

County locations

	Benchmade Knife Co
	6
	140

	Blackwell’s Book Services
	10
	160

	McDonald’s
	1
	160

	Miles Fiberglass & Composites
	1*
	110

	North Clackamas School District
	63
	1,800

	OECO, LLC
	5
	325

	Organically Grown Co
	6
	87


*According to employer; does not appear on CCC list of users

Program Benefits
High satisfaction was noted with most prominent impact being how employees increased knowledge to help them on the job. Many noted the program is an incentive for students to attend college who otherwise would not have done so.  One employee is pursuing a nursing degree. Two employers reported that employees have been asking about the program.
· “Nothing but good can come from this.  It is a win-win situation for my company and the college.”
· “Our company and the college are developing a symbiotic relationship through the ‘Fill-A-Seat’ program.  We are all going to benefit.”
· “The employees think it’s magic—they love it.  A free college class!  Reflects a lot of good will for us and the college.”

Areas for Improvement
The primary employer concerns centered on the short notice they received in the past for publicizing the initiative internally and the uncertainty of whether the “Fill-A-Seat” program will carry on.  Employers are willing to adjust employee schedules, but need at least a month’s notice.  Employees also must juggle work and personal lives with school, so having ample time to prepare is an important factor in their ability to participate.  

Employers as well as employees expressed interest in ways that registration might be simplified.  For example, could employees register online if the voucher was returned in advance?  Professional employees with computer skills were eager to enroll on-line.  However, there were also those employees who lacked the technological savvy to register on-line, and needed direct hands-on assistance.  

Marketing materials that can attract non-native speakers would definitely encourage higher levels of participation.  Face-to-face interaction between employees and CCC staff was particularly seen as a way to increase usage of the program.  Employers expressed a willingness to host a representative from CCC at staff meetings or in-service events.  Information on Fill-A-Seat, CCC program/career paths, scholarships and other topics would be of interest to employers and employees.

Conclusions
· Strong appreciation for the voucher program was expressed by every company.  All companies are eager to participate in the fall 2007 term and took vouchers.

· Assuring companies of the program’s continuity would increase participation.

· At minimum, three-weeks to a month’s notice is needed to optimize participation. An annual calendar or schedule of Fill-A-Seat registration dates would be helpful.  Print materials and electronic information are both needed to market the program.
· Face-to-face interaction between employees and CCC staff is highly desirable.  Employers expressed a willingness to devote existing staff meeting time to representatives from CCC.  They would welcome information not only about “Fill-A-Seat”, but all educational opportunities.  

· Interviewing companies about the “Fill-A-Seat” program proved to be a great customer-relations tool.  It stimulated numerous additional ideas about how the college could collaborate with its current business partners.  These questions together with specific questions about Fill-A-Seat are listed in Appendix B for follow-up by College personnel.
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